
 

APPENDIX 1.6: CONTINUED COMMUNITY OUTREACH AND SUPPORT MATERIALS _____ 
1.6a: Examples of Marketing and Outreach Materials 
 

Figure 1: Sample Instagram Posts: August 13, September 16, September 23, and September 25

    

 



 

Figure 2: Sample Facebook Posts: August 6 and September 1 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Figure 3: Direct Mailer, September 4 

 

  



 

Figure 4: Photo of Facebook Live Virtual Community Meeting, September 21 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Figure 5: Haute Society Instagram Post Featuring Chicago Prep Team Member at Community Event, 
September 27 

 

 

See Figure 6: Sample Family Outreach Email on the page that follows. 





 

1.6b: Additional Intent-to-Enroll Forms 

 













 

1.6c: Additional Petition Signatures 

 











 

1.6d: Additional Letters of Support 
 Name Position Affiliation 

1 Patricia Akuamoah Community Life Specialist The Community Builders, potential 
partner for Chicago Prep  

2 Orlando Burns Owner/Operator The Barber Suite, a Bronzeville 
barber shop 

3 Nashaun Lee Freshman majoring in 
Secondary Education 
Chemistry 

Augustana College; former CPS 
student who attended CICS Avalon 
with Board Member Brandon Kimble 
as Principal and Lead Founder Mary 
Griffin as Writing Teacher 

4 Ryan Osborne Managing Director, 
Partnerships and Onboarding 

Teach for America: Chicago-
Northwest Indiana, potential 
partner for Chicago Prep 

5 Ashley Smith Chief Executive Officer Haute Society, potential partner for 
providing after-school programming 

 
 



 

 

 
 

September 15, 2020 

 

Office of Innovation and Incubation 

Chicago Public Schools 

42 W. Madison St. 

Chicago, IL 60602 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing this letter to express my support of Chicago Preparatory Charter Middle School, a proposed 

5th-8th grade college preparatory school working to open in Bronzeville in the fall of 2021. After meeting 

with the Proposed Head of School Mary Griffin, I am excited about the impact Chicago Prep will have on 

the Bronzeville community. 

The mission of Chicago Prep is to prepare all 5th-8th grade students to succeed in college and positively 

impact the world. In order to achieve this mission, Chicago Prep will focus on academic rigor, character 

development, financial literacy, and entrepreneurship, offering students a well-rounded education that 

motivates and prepares them for long-term success.  Mary Griffin collaborated with The Community 

Builders (TCB), providing virtual programming and outreach to families during a challenging time, due to 

the pandemic.  The partnership filled an educational gap with financial literacy classes and mentoring.  

Chicago Prep has demonstrated a commitment to ensuring students of the Bronzeville community 

receive a great foundation.  I believe in the vision of Chicago Prep, and I believe the Bronzeville 

community will benefit from the opportunities the school will provide. 

Again, I would like to extend my support and recommendation for Chicago Prep. We sincerely hope that 

the school will be granted a charter and open in the fall of 2021 to serve the students of Chicago. If you 

have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at patricia.akuamoah@tcbinc.org 

or via phone at (773) 544 – 4007. 

Sincerely, 

Patricia Akuamoah, MS 

Community Life Specialist  
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650 E 43rd Chicago, IL 60637 
(312)761-9199 

 
07/29/2020 
Office of Innovation and Incubation 
Chicago Public Schools 
42 W. Madison St. 
Chicago, IL 60602 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing this letter to express my support of Chicago Preparatory Charter Middle School, a proposed 
5th-8th grade college preparatory school working to open in Bronzeville in the fall of 2021. After meeting 
with Mitchell Newsome, I am excited about the impact Chicago Prep will have on the Bronzeville 
community. 

Chicago Prep’s mission is to prepare all 5th-8th grade students to succeed in college and positively impact 
the world. In order to achieve this mission, Chicago Prep will create invaluable experiences for its 
students, including education in financial literacy and entrepreneurial thinking, social and emotional 
learning, and daily small-group tutoring. I believe there’s room for growing the Bronzeville community 
educational options.  

Again, I would like to extend my support and recommendation for Chicago Prep. We sincerely hope that 
the school will be granted a charter and open in the fall of 2021 to serve the students of Chicago. If you 
have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
orlando@thebarbersuite43rd.com or (312)761-9199. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Orlando Burns 
Owner/Operator 
The Barber Suite  



 

September 23, 2020 

 

Office of Innovation and Incubation 

Chicago Public Schools 

42 W. Madison St. 

Chicago, IL 60602 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing this letter to express my support of Chicago Preparatory Charter Middle School, a proposed 

5th-8th grade college preparatory school working to open in Bronzeville in the fall of 2021. I know the 

Proposed Head of School, Mary Griffin, through her work as my former middle school writing teacher at 

Chicago International Charter School-Avalon, where she contributed greatly to my writing development 

and exposure to a rigorous, culturally responsive humanities curriculum, and I believe in her leadership 

as well as the mission and vision of Chicago Prep.  

Chicago Prep’s mission is to prepare all 5th-8th grade students to succeed in college and positively impact 

the world. In order to achieve this mission, Chicago Prep will create invaluable experiences for its 

students, including education in financial literacy and entrepreneurial thinking, social and emotional 

learning, and daily small-group tutoring. Chicago Prep’s vision resonates with me because of its 

intentional focus on middle-level education to ensure that all students have the skills and experiences 

needed to thrive in an ever-changing society. The proposed founder has used her experience and 

achievements to craft an educational program grounded in rigor, social-emotional learning, 

relationships, and a commitment to continued growth and reflection as a future school community. 

During my time working with Ms. Griffin, I have witnessed and benefited first-hand from her unwavering 

dedication to educational equity and student success, along with fostering student-centered classrooms 

where potential meets opportunity. The most rewarding aspect of working with Ms. Griffin was seeing 

her collaboration with Brandon Kimble, proposed board member, through their turnaround efforts at 

Chicago International Charter School Avalon, which attained the highest school quality rating in 2014. 

This, coupled with many other accolades and experiences with Ms. Griffin, proves her commitment to 

the students, families, and residents of the Bronzeville community as the proposed founder of Chicago 

Preparatory Charter Middle School. 

I am confident that Ms. Griffin, with the support of a strong Founding Board, will create a positive 

learning environment at Chicago Prep that prepares students for long-term success.  

Again, I would like to extend my support and recommendation for Chicago Prep. I sincerely hope that 

the school will be granted a charter and open in the fall of 2021 to serve the students of Chicago. If you 

have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at nashaunlee19@augustana.edu 

and/or 773-398-8306 

  

 

 

Sincerely, 

Nashaun Lee 

Augustana College  

Sophomore, Chemistry Education/First-Year Peer Mentor 

 

 

mailto:nashaunlee19@augustana.edu


 

 
 

300 W. Adams St., #1000  •  Chicago, IL 60642 •  P 312 254 1000  F 312 254 1014  •  www.teachforamerica.org 

September 28th, 2020 
Office of Innovation and Incubation 
Chicago Public Schools 
42 W. Madison St. 
Chicago, IL 60602 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
We are writing this letter to express our support of Chicago Preparatory Charter Middle School, a new 5th-8th grade 
college preparatory school with a proposed opening of Fall 2021 in Bronzeville. The Proposed Head of School, Mary 
Griffin, was a 2012 Teach For America – Chicago Corps Member who eventually became a middle school principal in 
South Shore, and we believe in her leadership as well as the mission and vision of Chicago Prep. 
 
The mission of Chicago Prep is to prepare all 5th-8th grade students to succeed in college and positively impact the 
world. In order to achieve this mission, Chicago Prep will create invaluable experiences for its students, including 
education in financial literacy and entrepreneurial thinking, social and emotional learning, and daily small-group 
tutoring.   
 
At Teach For America, we believe that all children deserve the opportunity to attain an excellence education and, 
thus, are committed to recruiting, selecting, and training even more incredible talent who can not only directly 
impact students as a classroom teacher but also commit their lives in the fight for educational equity.  As an 
organization focused on talent and opportunity, our mission aligns closely with Chicago Prep’s mission, and we are 
excited about the potential to collaborate to ensure that all students have access to talented, motivated, equity-
minded teachers. Mary Griffin is a perfect example of a member of TFA who served her community in South Shore 
for years as a school leader and now wants to continue providing excellent education for students on the Southside 
of Chicago. 
 
Again, we would like to extend our support and recommendation for Chicago Prep. We sincerely hope that the school 
will be granted a charter and open in the fall of 2021 to serve the students of Chicago. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me through my contact information below.   
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ryan Osborne 
Managing Director, Partnerships & Onboarding 
ryan.osborne@teachforamerica.org 
312-254-1000 x19158 
 
 



 

 
September 28, 2020 
 
Office of Innovation and Incubation 
Chicago Public Schools 
42 W. Madison St. 
Chicago, IL 60602 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing this letter to express my support of Chicago Preparatory Charter Middle School, a new 5th-
8th grade college preparatory school with a proposed opening of Fall 2021 in Bronzeville. After meeting 
with the Proposed Head of School Mary Griffin, I am excited about the impact Chicago Prep will have on 
the Bronzeville community. 

The mission of Chicago Prep is to prepare all 5th-8th grade students to succeed in college and positively 
impact the world. In order to achieve this mission, Chicago Prep will create invaluable experiences for its 
students, including education in financial literacy and entrepreneurial thinking, social and emotional 
learning, and daily small-group tutoring. Haute Society is a boutique event planning firm that makes our 
clients dreams reality. We have a networking group  that assists in the development of black 
entrepreneurs and supports our mission to create opportunities to give back to the community .  Our 
mission aligns closely with Chicago Prep’s mission, and I am excited about the potential to collaborate to 
provide high-quality after-school programming on-site at the school. 

The vision of Chicago Prep directly aligns with our mission and goals, to teach entrepreneurship to 
children and families. The school will help to develop more black entrepreneurs and help maintain 
Bronzeville’s rich history of being thought leaders, building sustainable companies from within the 
community that will create generations of wealth and most importantly develop a clear understanding 
of how to properly navigate the finances and increase their financial portfolio.  This school is much 
needed to pivot the narrative of our community and be a catalyst to encourage others within the 
community to dream big which is a direct correlation with Haute Society's mission.  

Again, I would like to extend my support and recommendation for Chicago Prep. I sincerely hope that 
the school will be granted a charter and open in the fall of 2021 to serve the students of Chicago. If you 
have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at hautesociety2011@gmail.com 
and or by phone at 224-818-6320.  

Sincerely, 

Ashley Smith  
CEO of Haute Society  

mailto:hautesociety2011@gmail.com



